

Administration

Office of the Regional Clerk
1815 Sir Isaac Brock Way, PO Box 1042, Thorold, ON L2V 4T7
Telephone: 905-685-4225 Toll-free: 1-800-263-7215 Fax: 905-687-4977
www.niagararegion.ca

October 17, 2016

CL 15-2016, October 6 2016 City of Waukesha's Great Lakes Water Diversion Application

Great Lakes and St. Lawrence Cities Initiative 20 North Wacker Dr., #2700, Chicago, Illinois 60606

Attention: Denis Coderre, Cities Initiative Chair and Director

Dear Mr. Coderre:

Regional Council, at its meeting of October 6, 2016, passed the following resolution:

That Council SUPPORTS the resolution of the Great Lakes and St. Lawrence Cities Initiative dated June 15, 2016 reaffirming their commitment to the protection of our water resources;

That Council EXPRESSES its disappointment with the June 21, 2016 decision of the Governors of the eight Great Lakes states to approve the application of the City of Waukesha to divert water out of the Great Lakes basin; and

That Council **DIRECTS** a copy of this resolution be circulated to the Great Lakes and St. Lawrence Cities Initiative, the Honourable Kathleen Wynne, Premier of Ontario, the Honourable Philippe Couillard, Premier of Quebec, and Association of Municipalities of Ontario.

Yours truly.

Ralph Walton Regional Clerk

:pp

CC:

The Honourable Kathleen Wynne, Premier of Ontario The Honourable Philippe Couillard, Premier of Québec Association of Municipalities on Ontario M. Lewis, Acting Chief Administrative Officer